
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 2 August 2007 

2. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 

2.1 DENIS HILLS AND IVAN HIBBARD, OF BELFAST MUSEUM 
 
 Denis Hills and Ivan Hibbard addressed the Board on current activities in support of the funding 

request included in clause 6. 
 
 The Board received the information. 
 
 PENNY CUNLIFFE, OF PAPANUI ROAD  
 
 Penny Cunliffe addressed the Board regarding issues with Julian Harding’s business on 

Papanui Road. 
 
 The Board received the information and decided that a response from staff to the issues raised 

be sought by the Chairperson. 
 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


